
   
 
 
17th November 2023  
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
We have ended the week brilliantly today with our whole school history day. This has been a 
fantastic opportunity to bring history to life and to also build the children’s understanding of 
chronology. Thank you to Miss Laskowski for arranging this – the children have certainly 
looked like they have had a good day. 
 

The rest 
of the week has been just as busy! On Monday our school football team travelled to Truro 
Learning Academy and we had a great match. There was some incredible football played 

and too many standout performances to mention them all but a big shout out to Isobel for 
some dazzling runs down the wing and to Alfie, who if it wasn’t from some great 

goalkeeping, could have scored a couple. In the end we walked away with a good 2-0 win. 
Well done to everyone that took part – I was very proud. 

 
On Tuesday we welcomed Alistair Johnson, the headteacher of Perranporth, to our school 
for a look around. He was very impressed by many aspects of the visit, not least phonics in 
Acorns, Seedlings and Buds, children in Young Oaks talking confidently about their learning, 
and the use of technology in both Red Oaks and Mighty Oaks to enhance learning. 
 
On Wednesday, Red Oaks attended an event in Truro aimed at developing life skills. During 
the trip they had the opportunity to be part of a number of workshops led by different 
organisations, including Great Western Railway and different emergency services. These 
were all really informative and gave great reminders about how to stay safe and how to help 
others. We all loved our children were engaged in these sessions – well done Red Oaks! 
 
I hope you all have a great weekend. 
  
 
 
Mr Hick  
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
Happy News! Good to share/read with your children 
 

  



Pantosaurus 

 

 

This week we have been following up on the NSPCC work in key stage 1 that took place last 

week by sharing the story ‘Pantosaurus’ with the children in year 1. Talk PANTS is aimed to 

help children understand their body belongs to them, and they should tell a safe adult they 

trust if anything makes them feel upset or worried. More information along with the 

Pantosaurus video can be found HERE. 

 

Parking 

We have been aware of growing issues around the school at both the 

beginning and the end of the day with regard to parking. Often a lot of 

this parking is not related to school but rather events that may be 

happening in the church or the village hall. However, please can you avoid 

parking on the yellow lines outside of the school and also on the corner of 

the entrance to the car park. Parking in these areas is causing a danger to 

our children. 4 (Bur Oaks) 

 
Bur Oaks 
 
As you will all be aware, Miss Hoare is expecting a baby and we are all very excited for her 
and her family. I am delighted to be able to let you know that we have appointed Mr Lara, 
an experienced teacher, to cover Miss Hoare’s period of maternity leave. Mr Lara will 
officially join our school in the new year but will have some transition days with Miss 
Hoare before she leaves us. Mr Lara will teach Bur Oaks over the full week but Miss Alston 
will still remain as part of our school, working across all of our classes, as well as providing 
some interventions and tutoring.  
 
Anti Bullying – Speak Up & Stand Up 

 
This week we have been doing lots of work during anti-bullying 
week. Reminding the children to be ‘up-standers’. We have lots 
of new posters around the school and have been wearing odd 
sock all week (even during history day).  
 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-parents/pants-underwear-rule/


Swimming – rapidly approaching – Y4  

We are really pleased that we will be able to take our Y4 children (Bur Oaks) 

swimming in over a two-week block – week beginning 27th November and 4th 

December. The children will swim every morning at Truro Leisure Centre and will be taught 

by trained swimming instructors. We will travel by coach each day and hope that 

parents/carers will be able contribute towards the cost of transport through ParentPay at an 

equivalent of £2.50 per day. 

The children will need a swimming hat, goggles and a towel for these sessions.  

This means that the only day that the children will need a PE kit on during this period in year 

4 is a Monday.  

 
From the PTA  

Christmas Fayre - THIS SUNDAY 19th  

Chacewater Village Hall from 2pm- 5pm  

We have lots of external stalls selling gifts and crafts - Tombola - Raffle - Letters to Santa 

- Refreshments - Lucky dips -  PLUS the Elves craft workshop (limited spaces available, 

book here Chacewater School PTA (pta-events.co.uk)  

 

We are also really pleased to confirm that we will see a very special festive 

performance by our very own Chacewater School Choir at around 3:30pm.  

 

 We really hope to see you all there. 

 

REMINDER - TEA TOWELS 

STRICT DEADLINE for orders is MONDAY 19th November  

Get yourself ready for Christmas with a present for all the family. Or buy yourself a 

keepsake (we all remember these from our childhood surely?) 

We have a strict deadline of 19th November to have all orders completed by. Tea towels 

are £6 each and are being printed by an outside company.  This will help raise extra 

funds for the school too so a win win for everyone. 

Please follow the link to order Chacewater School PTA (pta-events.co.uk) 

 

 

https://www.pta-events.co.uk/chacewaterschoolpta/index.cfm?event=event&eventId=69686
https://www.pta-events.co.uk/chacewaterschoolpta/index.cfm?event=event&eventId=70181


 

 
 
Nut Free 
 

Please remember that we are a nut free school. There are several children in 
school that have severe nut allergies and therefore we kindly ask that you avoid 
giving children nuts in packed lunches. 

 
Breaktime Snacks 
Fruit snack is only provided to children in key stage 1. Children in key stage 2 will need to 
bring in their own healthy snack for break time. Please also remember to send your children 
to school with a bottle containing water. Juice is allowed at lunchtime. 
 
Asthma Pumps 
 
If your child has an asthma pump then please do make sure that we have this 
in school.  
 
Footwear 
 
Please can you ensure that your children are wearing appropriate black shoes to school as 

part of our uniform. Can we also request that children come to school with PE 
shoes that are suitable for outdoor PE. 
 
  



 
 

Dates For Your Diary  

17.11.23 History Day 

27.11.23 Year 4 Two Week Swimming Block begins. 

12.12.23 Year 1 and Year 2 Christmas Nativity – 9.30am and 1.30pm (TBC) 

13.12.23 Christmas Lunch 

13.12.23 Christmas Carol Concerts (key stage 2) – afternoon and evening 

14.12.23 Reception Christmas Nativity - 9.30am and 2pm (TBC) 

19.12.23 End of autumn term 

3.1.24 INSET Day 

4.1.24 Start of spring term 

 
 
 
 
 

ACORNS Nola & Luke 

SEEDLINGS Jesse, Reuben & Lorelei 

BUDS Everyone for the History day & 

Pippa 

YOUNG OAKS Theo & Ellie-May 

BUR OAKS Kip & Sophie 

RED OAKS Skye & Oscar 

MIGHTY OAKS Bailey, Sadie & Jacob 

 

 

 

GOLDEN AWARD WINNERS 



 

  





 

 



 

 



 

 

  



 


